From: owner-utilitynetwork@lists.nclc.org [mailto:owner-utilitynetwork@lists.nclc.org] On Behalf Of Charlie Harak
Sent: Tuesday, May 19, 2009 6:54 PM
To: utilitynetwork@lists.nclc.org
Cc: Panday, Ambika
Subject: RE: [NCLC UtilNet] Verifying income with NSTAR; DPU regs do not require further proof
It is worth noting that the DPU's regs address fairly clearly the issue of what a customer must submit to get "financial hardship" status (in connection with the winter moratorium, or serious illness protection, or infant protection):
 

220 CMR 25.03(3), which is titled "Conclusive Effect of Certificates" states: "A signed statement by the customer showing that his/her income falls within the financial hardship guidelines as set forth in 220 CMR 25.01(2) shall be considered presumptive evidence of financial hardship unless otherwise determined by the department."  In simpler terms, this means that just submitting the financial hardship form alone, without any further documentation, must be treated as evidence that the claimed financial hardship exists, unless the company gets a contrary ruling from the department.
 

If anyone else has had this problem of NSTAR demanding additional financial proof please let me know.
 

[Ambika, this really backs up the problems you've been seeing as well].
 

Charlie


From: owner-utilitynetwork@lists.nclc.org [mailto:owner-utilitynetwork@lists.nclc.org] On Behalf Of Panday, Ambika
Sent: Tuesday, May 19, 2009 3:42 PM
To: utilitynetwork@lists.nclc.org
Subject: [NCLC UtilNet] Verifying income with NSTAR
Hello,
 

I have been working with clients to assert their chronic illness protections and get them on the discount rate.  In the past week several different reps at NSTAR (in the credit and billing departments and with the advocates in the discount office) have required my clients to submit proof of their income when asserting a chronic illness protection in addition to their completing the financial hardship form because the form is not enough to prove financial hardship.  In each instance, the rep stated that client needs to "prove her income" because "she owes so much money."  
 

Today, an NSTAR rep told my client to submit her subsidized housing lease AND a copy of her Food Stamps approval notice to the company to ensure that she receive the discount rate.  The Rep also told my client that the lease would help to verify who is living in the household with her.
 

I'm submitting the Food Stamps approval notice because it will facilitate my client's getting on the discount rate.  But I was under the impression that I am not required to submit that notice, or any of the other requested information.    
 

I am concerned by this because it's a new occurrence and I can't figure out what triggered it.  Has anyone else had these issues with asserting illness protections or getting on the discount rate with NSTAR?  And any ideas on how best to proceed?  
 

Thanks,
Ambika
 

Ambika Panday
Attorney
Greenberg Traurig, LLP Equal Justice Works Fellow
Welfare Law Unit, Greater Boston Legal Services
197 Friend St., 6th Fl.
Boston, MA 02114
617-603-1561 (p)
617-371-1222 (f)
